HODGEMOOR WOODS FORAY

October 30th. Leader Penny Cullington

Penny Cullington

A group of 10 of us met up at this normally excellent Forestry Commision site which has a long list of fungi previously recorded. It was good to see some new blood attending, and despite our preliminary walks earlier in the week turning up disappointingly little material, some diligent searching produced 81 different species on the day. The grassland area gave us a good start with a few waxcaps and the odd fairy club together with a really good display of Clitocybe geotropa for those interested in cooking fungi. The Horn of Plenty and Hedgehog Fungus, though present, were well past their sell-by date, however. We found some good typical examples to illustrate a selection of genera to the less experienced; in particular it was useful to be able to show the difference between Amanita phalloides (Death Cap) and Amanita citrina (False Death Cap). We also found two different Earth Stars (Geastrum triplex and the smaller Geastrum fimbriatum) in their customary spot in the Beech litter, and added a modest three new species to the over-all list for the site.

See the complete list of species for details.

